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Our local MP, Anna Sabine has kindly given her time to talk to our sixth
form politics students, offering first hand experience of the work of an
MP. Our President and Vice President of our Student Union joined me to
spend time with Anna discussing College matters including refurbishment
of classrooms plus the range of leisure and music facilities for teenagers
in Frome. We hope to work closely with Anna to help improve facilities
for our young people both within and beyond College.
College marked Children’s Mental Health week with a wide variety of
tutor time activities and events. Place 2Be ran drop ins over the course of
the week and helped signpost students to a range of services. Mobile
phone free Wednesday will continue next term, providing a chance to
move away from screens and converse more.
Finally congratulations to our Year 10 students who completed one of the
best week’s of work experience we have had for many years. College
received many positive messages about students’ initiative, enthusiasm
and energy. Thank you to all businesses, schools and places of work for
hosting our students.
We look forward to another eventful term after the half term break
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Emma Reynolds
Principal, Frome College
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Principal’s Letter
This Spring term has been short but packed full of
activities both academic and extra-curricular.
One of the highlights of the term must include the
wonderful production of ‘Alice in Wonderland, it
was so impressive to see such a number of
students involved- both on stage and off. Well
done to all and I know that negotiations have
already begun about our production for 2026.

Emma Reynolds
Principal, Frome College
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Our school production of "Alice in Wonderland" proved a
magnificent triumph, with every performance selling out the
Merlin Theatre. 

The magical world of Lewis Carroll sprang to life through a
remarkable collaboration across departments: inventive sets
crafted in Design Technology, exquisite costumes created in
Textiles, and emotive lighting designed by our Drama
students.

Emily W. and Grace G. shared the title role, each bringing
their own distinctive charm to Alice's curious nature. Joe McG.
captivated audiences as the eccentric Mad Hatter, while Jack
M. made for a humorous Humpty Dumpty, each adding their
personal flair to the beloved characters.

The innovative staging transformed the theatre into a true
Wonderland, delighting audience members young and old.
From the bubble blowing caterpillar's mushroom to the mad
tea party's topsy-turvy table settings, each scene showcased
our students' technical and creative abilities.

This outstanding production not only highlighted the wealth of
talent within our school but also demonstrated the incredible
results achieved when departments work together. Special
thanks go to all staff and students involved, whose dedication
and hard work over many months made this unforgettable
production possible. 
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Alice in Wonderland
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WEX Week Selfies

Robert at Power
Electrics
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Florrie at Warminster Library Diva with Dogs For Health
Ryan

Timo at Yoke Designs

Sadie at Frome Town Council

Frank at The Earth 
Science Centre

Edwin at Chicken House Publishers
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We were delighted with the the tremendous success of our recent Year 10 Work
Experience Week, which saw over 200 students step into the world of work across our
local community. The feedback from employers has been outstanding, with our
students consistently praised for their enthusiasm, professionalism, and willingness to
learn.

Our students embraced opportunities in various sectors, from retail and healthcare to
engineering and creative industries, gaining invaluable insights into their potential
future careers. Their maturity and eagerness to contribute meaningfully to their host
organisations has made us incredibly proud.

We extend our heartfelt thanks to all the employers who opened their doors to our
students. Their commitment to nurturing the next generation of talent through
meaningful work placements has been instrumental in making this week such a
valuable learning experience. The time, guidance, and support they provided will have
a lasting impact on our students' understanding of the workplace and their future
career aspirations.

This successful initiative demonstrates the strength of our school-community
partnerships and reaffirms our commitment to preparing students for their future
careers. The experience gained during this week will undoubtedly prove invaluable as
our students continue their educational journey.
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Work Experience Week

Aden at Bishops Palace

Seth FTC Rangers
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Combined Cadet Force
Cadet Oscar Matthews has
been successful in being
awarded a place on the
prestigious Cadet Naval
Aviation Wings course. His
application was deemed
outstanding and gained him
one of just 30 places from
over 250 applicants. 

What an amazing Principal's Lunch this term! We had a special celebration
of our first Gold Conduct Winner of the year, Oleksandra M! 

We also welcomed our House attendance champions Jamie C, Roberto N,
and Lucas H (and their friends), recognising their outstanding attendance
records. Great to see our students being rewarded for their commitment to
learning! 

Principal’s Lunch
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Anna Sabine, MP for our constituency of
Frome and East Somerset visited Frome
College to speak to A level Politics students
on Monday 3rd February. Anna spoke to the
students about her journey to becoming an
MP, why she decided to enter Politics and
her priorities for our area (the cost of living,
access to NHS dentistry and clean water).
The students then asked a variety of
questions ranging from what a typical week
looks like as an MP, the increasing
harassment of MPs online, President Trump's
tariffs and graduated driving licenses. Frome
College would like to thank Anna for giving
up her time to speak to the students, it was
brilliant for them to be able to meet their
elected representative in person.

M.P. Visits A Level Politics Students

Ms Sabine with Ms Reynolds and
Senior Students Solace and Coral
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Last week, we celebrated Children's Mental Health Week, a time to raise awareness for
Place2Be and encourage open conversations about mental health. 

Our pupils took part in a variety of engaging activities designed to explore emotions and
promote self-expression. A key highlight of the week was watching the film ‘Inside Out’ and
‘Inside Out 2’, which follows the emotional journey of Riley as she navigates life’s ups and
downs. The film sparked thoughtful discussions about how we all experience different
emotions and the importance of understanding and embracing them.

As part of the Unmask Yourself challenge, pupils were encouraged to create a mask that
represented their “true version” – a reflection of their authentic selves. The idea was to
explore how sometimes we may wear masks to hide our feelings, but it’s important to
unmask and share who we really are. Pupils drew, painted, and decorated their masks to
reflect their emotions, thoughts, and personalities. The results were deeply moving and
showcased the creativity and honesty of our students.

We’ve included some pictures of the amazing masks created by the pupils, each one telling a
unique story about self-expression and embracing who we truly are. Well done to everyone
for participating with such enthusiasm and courage!

Let’s continue to support each other in creating an open, supportive environment for
discussing mental health. Remember, it’s okay to not always feel okay – together, we can
help unmask our true selves.

FROME COLLEGE MATTERS
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Children's Mental Health Week:
Know Yourself, Grow Yourself

with Place2Be

Page 10



FROME COLLEGE MATTERS

Term 3 2024/25

On Wednesday 29th January we had 70 talented Mathematician from years 9,10
and 11 take part in the UKMT Intermediate Maths Challenge. A competition
designed to encourage mathematical reasoning, precision of thought and critical
thinking together with fluency. Our students conducted themselves exceptional
well. Congratulations to all who took part, we look forward to receiving the
results in a few weeks.  

 These are some of the questions they had to tackle. How would you fare?
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Gold 
Gideon T (Best in School) 
Jesse M 
Oliver A 
Robert E 

Gold 
Sebastiaan G (Best in Year) 
Oren L (Best in Year) 
Eric D 
Danil A 
Gwen T 

Year 9 
Silver Ivy H (Best in
Year) Noah H-G (Best in
Year) Cade K 

Year 10 
Silver 
Oliver S 
Kizzy T 
Sophie B 

Year 11 
Silver 
Jasper C 
Ted N 
Felix B 
Alex I 
Jacob D 
Gabriel K 

 
Bronze Will H
Sam R-R Oscar
McD Lewis W
Oleksandra M 

Bronze
Alby G
Ellie B
Charlie N
Scott S
Noah H
Ivy B Lara
J Gaius H
Isobel P
Toby D
Oli S
Danny S
Ellie W 

Bronze
Juulia O’C
Evie M
Jonathan P
George L
Nye V 

The results are in! We are pleased to say over 60% of participants achieved a bronze,

silver or gold medal. Fabulous results well done all that took part. Special

congratulations to Gideon, Oren, Sebastiaan and Eric who qualified for the next round

on 20th March. 
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Sports Clubs
mhowlett@fromecollege.org.uk

Book Clubs
nowsley@fromecollege.org.uk

Combined Cadet Force
sperry@fromecollege.org.uk

Earth House
alepivert@fromecollege.org.u

Darts League
jforrest@fromecollege.org.uk

Music Clubs
jhampson@fromecollege.org.uk

Duke of Edinburgh Award
tpavli@fromecollege.org.uk

Extra-curricular activities provide crucial opportunities for personal development, helping
young people build confidence, discover new talents,and develop social skills beyond the
traditional classroom environment. By participating, students learn teamwork, leadership,
and time management, which are invaluable life skills that complement their academic
education. Moreover, these clubs can spark lifelong passions, provide stress relief, and even
enhance university and career prospects by demonstrating initiative, commitment, and a
well-rounded personality to future educators and employers.

ModelsandMiniatures
BPratt@fromecollege.org.uk
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Earth House

This year Frome College aims to fight climate change by working in partnership with
Let’s
Go Zero.
Let’s Go Zero is the national campaign uniting teachers, pupils, parents and their
schools as
they all work together to be zero carbon by 2030.
With the support of Let’s Go Zero we have developed a preliminary Carbon Action Plan
(CAP). We can begin to devise a coherent strategy to reduce our collective carbon
footprint.
There is much work to do; we look forward to the positive challenges ahead.
For further information about Let’s Go Zero please click on the link below:
https://letsgozero.org/

On Wednesday 29th January the Earth
House Ambassadors took part in the
RSPB Big Garden Birdwatch. This
important citizen science project is the
world’s largest garden wildlife survey
and over the past 45 years, volunteers
from across the UK have helped the
RSPB by tracking the birds living in their
gardens and local green spaces. Since
the survey began in 1979, a more than
172 million birds have been counted.

As the Earth House Ambassadors continue to
develop the College site to support biodiversity,
we hope to encourage as many different species
of bird to our campus as possible.

Staff and students recorded 24 different species of birds 
on our site during this year’s Big Garden Birdwatch!
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Design and Technology in Partnership with Earth House
This term we have focused on designing and building an astronomical clock. 
We have taken inspiration from the clocks that can been found in many 
beautiful locations around the world; the clocks that chart the turning of 
each year.

Wells Cathedral 

We are making steady progress. Our clock is designed to show how the 
summer and winter solstice affect day length at Frome’s latitude. 
As part of the project, student have used Meccano to think about the 
mechanism required for the design to work accurately throughout the year. 

We’d like to Thank Graham Burgess for his continued care and guidance. If you are interested in
joining this group, please come to the DT department at 3.15pm on a Thursday afternoon. 

Thanks once again to Charlotte Cason from Frome Medical Practice for her work 
with our Earth House Team this term. Our new cohort of Earth House Ambassadors 
have become ‘Green Connectors’! Becoming a ‘Green Connector’ means that we
 have considered how our own health is directly related to that of our planet. We have explored
how maintaining our own mental and physical health is not only good for us but reduces the
impact we have on our environment throughout our lives.

Earth House Guest Speaker Programme Continues
This term we met Sue Palmer- Lead at Future Shed, Edventure and Green and Healthy Frome. Sue
is supporting Earth House this term to provide funding and opportunities for Frome College
students to access local community initiatives. 

Sustainable Fashion Week
It is estimated that fashion production comprises 10% of total global carbon emissions. Individual
consumers can support to reduce the impact our clothing has on our planet. In March, Earth House
and the Textiles Department will be collaborating with ‘Everyone Needs Pockets’ to mark
Sustainable Fashion Week. In 2025 SFW is piloting their new activation - a second annual week of
collective action but specifically focused on 11-23 year olds. SFW is partnering with schools,
colleges, universities and other places of learning across the UK to connect with young people and
help them develop good buying habits from the beginning of their fashion journey.
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The Midsomer Norton Partnership Book Awards
We are very excited to announce the very first MNSP book awards. 
Secondary and Middle school librarians in the partnership trust have 
shortlisted 6 books which will be read by our student volunteers. 
Like the Carnegie awards, students will review and score the books. Winners will be announced at
the ceremony on the 22nd of May which will be held here at Frome College. The short-listed
books are:

Keedie by Elle McNicoll
Sisters of Sword and Shadow by Laura Bates
The List by Keith Gray
Bird Boy by Catherine Bruton
Murder at Wintertide by Fleur Hitchcock
Cross by Heart and Never Lie by Nora Dasnes

All the authors have been invited to the event with some already confirming their attendance.
The excitement levels are HIGH! The book clubs are in full swing and the reviews are already
coming in thick and fast.

FROME COLLEGE MATTERS

@fromecollegelibrary
The Library
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The new year often brings hopes of new beginnings, and it is
no different in the Frome College library. Now the Christmas
decorations are packed away, we are looking forward to a
very exciting 2025 filled with new competitions and
activities.

We would firstly, like to extend our thanks to everyone that
bought new books for us at Christmas. These have already
been devoured by our avid readers. For those of you who
gifted us books through Love Reading 4 Kids – we also have
some credits to spend on new books –we extend a huge
thank you to you all!
At the end of the winter term, we hosted a library ‘thank you’ afternoon. The supporters of the
library enjoyed watching ‘Christmas Chronicles’ with lots of Christmas snacks. We also awarded
Islarose a prize for writing the best book review. Her review of A Love Story by Sana Srhmarys
was voted for by our student librarians. Islarose highly recommends this book to anyone who
loves history and a strong female lead.
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The Library continued....

Poetry by Heart competition
Following on from the wonderful performances by Luka and Ebony in last year9's competition, we
are thrilled to announce that we are once more launching the national Poetry by Heart
competition. Schools compete regionally and nationally to win the chance to perform at The
Globe Theatre in the summer term. Students choose, learn and then perform a poem with as much
personality and style as they like. This is an ideal club for those who like to perform and would
love to try this on the national stage. The Poetry by Heart club takes place every Wednesday
during break time in the library.

World Book Day
Preparations are fully underway for this year’s World Book Day event on Thursday March 6th .
The student librarians will host a murder mystery event for year 9 students. This showcase has
been written and performed by the student librarians and promises to be lots of fun. Be
sure to sign up when the booking sheet is released.

We are also thrilled to be taking part in a live Q &A session with Karen McManus, the bestselling
author of the ‘One of Us is Lying’ series. Students will be able to book in for this session which
will take place in the afternoon. Please keep an eye on the tutor PowerPoint for details on
how to secure a space.
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Sports Roundup

Year 13 students Lottie and Maisie demonstrated exceptional leadership skills by organising
an Athletics Festival for 60 enthusiastic Year 5 and 6 students from our middle schools. With
support from some helpful Year 9 students, they successfully delivered this event as part of
their Cambridge Technical qualification.
The festival was a fantastic success, showcasing the students' ability to plan, coordinate, and
inspire young athletes. A brilliant example of inter-year collaboration and sporting spirit! 

Year 13 Cambridge Technical
student running coaching sessions
for year 9’s as part of the course
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Thanks to Green and Healthy Frome, we can now give away FREE period
pant packs to all menstruators enrolled at Frome College! If you haven't
already got your pack and you're eager to start your plastic-free period
journey, you can collect your pack from the 6th form office until the
end of February. All sizes & flow need are available, just pop to see Ms
Dredge in sixth form or speak to Student Services. 
Alternatively, go to the drop in 'Young Person's Clinic' at Frome Medical
Practice every Wednesday between 3 - 5pm.

If you are still unsure about period pants, packs of pads and tampons
are still available, free to collect, from Student Services. 

Free Period Pants for Students
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Frome College . Bath Road . Frome . Somerset . BA11 2HQ 

www.fromecollege.org . 01373 465353 

Exam Invigilator 
Casual Contract 

£12.45 per hour 
 

We are seeking to recruit Exam Invigilators for GCSE and A-level exams. 

The role will be on a casual basis to assist with examination supervision throughout the year. The 
number of days and hours worked will vary dependant on demand and season, and you do not need 
to commit to working for every season. The peak season is May to June when students take most of 
their public exams. The school will also require invigilators for exam series in November and January 
to March. There is flexibility on number of hours worked to suit the individual invigilator, providing 
the needs of the college are met and all exams are fully supervised. 

Full training will be provided, and you will join a friendly and supportive team of experienced exam 
invigilators and exam assistants. 
Duties and Responsibilities include: 

• •• • 
• 
• 

Assist with setting up examination venues (arranging tables, laying out equipment and 
examination papers) 
Distribute and collect examination papers/scripts/materials from candidates at the start and 
end of exams 
Ensure that the Examination Room is conducive to examination conditions and minimise 
distractions 
Supervise the entry and exit of candidates to and from the Examination Room 
Ensure that examinations begin and end on time as scheduled 
Deal sensitively with candidates who have special arrangements 

Frome College is a successful, vibrant, and forward thinking 13-19 Upper School with approximately 
1300 students. It is a fast-moving College within the Midsomer Norton Schools Partnership. We are 
based on a stunning campus in easy reach of Bath and Bristol. Frome itself is a thriving market town, 
with a vibrant artistic community with the renowned Frome Festival, monthly Sunday market and 
many restaurants and 2 theatres, one of which is on campus. 
. 

Posted copies of application forms available upon request. 
Completed applications should be returned by post or by email to: 

fccrecruitment@fromecollege.org.uk For more information or for an informal
discussion, please contact: Sharon Frew on 01373 465353. This post requires an

enhanced criminal background check via the Disclosure Procedure 
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Attendance
In the case of absence or late arrival 
please contact us as soon as possible.
Email: FCCAttendance@fromecollege.org.uk
Telephone 01373 469008(Attendance)
or 01373 465353(choose option 1).
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Students are not allowed to leave the
campus at any time during the day, except
by prior arrangement (e.g. medical
appointment) or if they are feeling unwell
and have been seen by a First Aider.

Your child will need to go to Attendance to
sign out. When you come to collect your
child, please buzz at the gate in the lower
car park (to the right of the Merlin Theatre);
Reception staff will ask Student Services to
send your child to meet you.

If your child arrives back at College later in
the day, they will need to sign in at
Attendance

Safeguarding Notices

For all student-rela
ted,

concerns or querie
s 

please phone 

01373 469037

Mobile Phone Policy

Students may bring personal
hand- held devices (e.g.
phone/tablet) to school with
them, but can only use it at
break and lunch. Phones
must be switched off and not
visible during or between
lessons. 
If students use a device when
it is not permitted, it is liable
to be confiscated. Students
must only access the internet
using the College’s filtered
WiFi. Earphones are not to be
visible at any time during the
College day. 
All such items are brought
into College at the student’s
own risk. We cannot be
responsible for any loss/
damage.

New contact details?
If you change your mobile, home or

work phone numbers, email address,
home address or emergency contacts,

please don’t forget to let us know!

Contact the Admin Team:
Email: office@fromecollege.org.uk

Telephone: 01373 465353
Write: Admin, Frome College, Bath
Road, Frome, Somerset,BA11 2HQ.
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